
Chair Holvey, Members of the Committee (House Business and Labor), 

My name is David Gibbs. I live at 926 SE Marion St, Portland 97202. I drove for Lyft and Uber 

for almost a year from 2015 to 2016. 

Driving for Lyft/Uber started off as employment that a person could pay their bills with. But 

after their rate changes it became just another low wage job with no benefits, where the 

employees are given no considerations.  

Drivers aren't eligible for unemployment, workers comp, or civil rights protection - all while 

Uber and Lyft make a lot of money.  

How is this good for workers? How is this good for Oregon? 

Please vote no on HB3246. Keep control local and give drivers a break. 

David Gibbs 
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